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K-STATE ALUMNI CENTER

NOTES FROM THE DEAN

Faculty, Staff and Students,

"Please Mr. President...Where's all the money you spent..."

Last week we hosted President Kirk Schulz, Provost and Senior Vice
President April Mason and Vice President for Administration and
Finance Cindy Bontraeger at APDWest. In addition to presenting
progress on K-State2025, the purpose of the meeting was to show off
the facility and the obvious vitality of activity to the upper
administration. By all accounts the visit was a great success, with all
three leaving quite pleased to see their investment in the facility being put
to good use! [ hope the visit wasn't too disruptive but I can tell you that
it was well worth it in the larger political sense! The President was once
again awed by the quality of work he saw and by the inventiveness of
our programs and designs.

"Rollin’, Rollin' Rollin' ....Keep them...."

We are on the move again! Fry Wagner Services is currently loading and
relocating shop equipment to our temporary shop, so graciously
offered and hosted by Hit-Tech Interiors. I hope everyone will endeavor
to show our appreciation for their selflessness in helping us through the
period between the closure of the Seaton shops and the opening of our
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APDWest shops. I am particularly thankful for the efforts of our faculty
and staff in getting us ready for this transition, and as always, for the
patience and resilience of our students during this shift!

"If you let me, I could....I'd show you how to build your fences..."
Any day now JEDunn will begin encircling the build site with fences
shrouded in bunting saying, "Design Matters!" This is step one in
beginning the make-ready and make-safe phases of construction.
Additionally,

"It takes over...Electricity”

The electric service to Seaton East will be shut down progressively and
migration of circuits will take place serving the central portions of
Seaton to allow removal of the large electric service pedestal in the rear
of the building in the next week.

"Signs, signs, everywhere there's signs....F'n' up the scenery, breakin'
my mind..."

IF all goes as planned, a new 'job sign' announcing the Fall 2017
opening of Regnier Hall will be erected along the sidewalk leading from
the Union to the Library by this Thursday afternoon.

"20 seconds and counting...6,5,4,3,2,1,0, all engines running...Lift off,
we have a lift off, lift off."

The steel frame and purlins of the new APDWest Shop building are
going up as fast as [ can type..well, actually faster! It is great to see
progress on this front.

"Anticipation, Anticipation... Is making me late... Is keeping me
waiting"

At any moment a large multinational telecommunications company will
throw the switch giving us full digital capacity at APDWest.... The
servers are ready and waiting...and so are we!

And on another note:

"You better mind your p's and q's....And your m's and n's and
0's....Because the Shadow knows..."

The rules that have always applied to the K-State campus also apply to
APDesign West! That means no pets, no alcohol, contraband and any
other items, activity or behavior prohibited on campus are by extension
prohibited at APDesign West. [ hope I do not have to stress this again
because it could very well be in a meeting dismissing someone from the
program.

A purple APDesign Moleskin to the first one who successfully
identifies the author of all the italicized in order...submit in a
sealed envelope to 115 Seaton with you name on it.
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VERNON LARSON LECTURE

Please join us for the first Vernon Larson Lecture of the Fall 2015
semester as we feature Valentina Pidlisnyuk from Matej Bel
University, Slovakia, and the University Jana Evangelista Purkyne,
in the Czech Republic. She will be talking about Sustainable
Development in the Ukraine and Slovakia.

Thursday, October 8 at 1:30
Fiedler Hall Auditorium in the Engineering Complex
Cost: FREE

Dr. Larry Erickson from the KSU Department of Chemical
Engineering brought this speaker to the attention of the Office of
International Programs and we are pleased to be partnering with
them and the KSU Chapter AIChE to present Valentina.

POP-UP URBAN PARK

The Pop-Up Urban Park in Downtown Wichita is officially
open!

In fall 2014, the WDDC received a grant from the Knight
Foundation Fund at the Wichita Community Foundation to
construct a temporary pop-up park. The park site, formerly known
as "The Hole," occupies the Douglas Avenue frontage between
Market and Main at 121 E. Douglas. The project included filling in
"The Hole" with excess fill material (dirt) from the nearby
development project on the Arkansas River - River Vista, and the
new Child Advocacy Center site. The site was oultfitted with
colorful furnishings, planters with trees designed by the College of
Architecture, Planning & Design at Kansas State University . Nick
Mercado, a recent APDesign graduate, created a 16' x 8' art
installation titled "Sunflower," displayed. In addition to these, there
is also a concrete ping pong table, multiple art pieces, and
overhead string lights for ambiance at night to create a unique
sense of place for the community.

The park now serves as a community gathering space. There are
local food trucks on site for lunch every Monday - Friday, and
more events are planned in the coming months.

Project partners include the Knight Foundation, Wichita
Community Foundation, Bokeh Development, and the Wichita
Downtown Development Corporation.

Project contributors include: Farha Construction, Inc., Together
Wichita, Professional Engineering Consultants, City of Wichita
Park and Recreation Department, River Vista LLC, Child
Advocacy Center of Sedgwick County, Automation Plus, Cox
Communications, Cablecom, Inc. and High Touch Technologies.

K-STATE LAUNCHES ENTREPRENEURIAL COMPETITION

K-State Center for the Advancement of Entrepreneurship invites all
K-State students with an entrepreneurial idea to compete for a
prize pool of $20,000 in the 2015 K-State Launch competition. This
is an exciting opportunity. Read all about how to enter.

WEIGEL LIBRARY

Third Floor Tidbits
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Fees and Fines and Loans, oh my!
A review of K-State Libraries' policies will hopefully help patrons
avoid costly oversights with library materials.

Fines

Reserves - 2 hour loan - $2 per hour, $200 maximum fine
Reserves -4 hour loan - $2 per hour, $54 maximum fine
Reserves - 1to 7 day loan - $5 per day, $70 maximum fine
7 day loan - $1 per day, $7 maximum

All other loans - no fines unless item is lost

Recalls placed by library staff - $5 per day, $25 maximum

e Weigel Library does not set the fine amounts, but we have to
collect them.

¢ You can pay at Weigel with cash or check; by credit or debit
card at Hale Library.

¢ You can also pay online through your MyLibrary Account.

Loan periods and renewals by patron type

K-State undergraduates - 30 day loan, 11 renewals

K-State graduate students and staff - 120 day loan, 2 renewals
K-State faculty - 6 month loan, automatically renewed once
Kansas residents with Community Patron Card - 30 day loan, 11
renewals

Visiting faculty, researchers and scholars - 30 day loan, 11
renewals

Other material type exceptions
Post-2005 journals - 7 day loan, no renewals
DVDs and VHS - 30 day loan, 1 renewal
Maps - 30 day loan, 1 renewal

¢ Weigel staff provides you a date due slip for each material
type borrowed as well as verbally communicates the due
dates.

¢ You may renew books at Weigel or online with your
MyLibrary Account.

As a library patron you are responsible for the materials you
borrow. Please pay attention to loan periods, due dates, return
policies, and all notices sent by K-State Libraries.

APDPro NEWS

APDPro: Portfolio Critiques
[SPECIAL TOPIC/TRANSITION TO CAREER]
Monday, Oct. 5, 5:30-7:30 p.m., APDWest Rm 101

APDPro: Resume Critiques
[SPECIAL TOPIC/TRANSITION TO CAREER]
Monday, Oct. 5, 5:30-7:30 p.m., APDWest Rm 106

KatChats: Conflict Resolution - Roommates / Parents /
Professors

[SPECIAL TOPIC]

Tuesday, Oct. 6, 4 p.m., Leasure Hall 13




Walk-In Wednesday (CES)
[SPECIAL TOPIC]
Wednesday, Oct. 7, 124 p.m., Holtz Hall

Government Jobs for Every Major (CES)
[SPECIAL TOPIC, TRANSITION TO CAREER]
Thursday, Oct. 8, 3:304:30 p.m., KSU Student Union Big 12 Rm

APDPro: Maximizing Your Benefits from $ALT
[FINANCIAL PLANNING, SPECIAL TOPIC]
Thursday, Oct. 8, 6 p.m., Seaton Computer Lab (Seaton 022)

Mock Interviews Prep - APDPro: Resume Critiques
[SPECIAL TOPIC, TRANSITION TO CAREER]
Friday, Oct. 9, 12:30-1:20 p.m., APDWest Rm 106

Mock Interviews Prep - APDPro: Successful Interviewing
(w/ Hal Havens - BRR Architecture)

[SPECIAL TOPIC]

Monday, Oct. 12, 5:30 p.m., APDWest Rm 119

$tart $mart Salary Negotiation

[FINANCIAL PLANNING, SPECIAL TOPIC, TRANSITION TO
CAREER]

Tuesday, Oct. 13, 4 p.m., K-State Student Union Rm 22

APDPro
Mentor Program
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Design your future.
Participate in the NEW APDPro Mentor Program.

We're very excited to announce the addition of the APDPro Mentor
Program! As a part of APDPro, current 3rd, 4th & 5th year
APDPro students are invited to apply to participate in the
program.

The mission of the APDPro Mentor Program is to afford design
and planning students the opportunity to learn from skilled and
practiced professionals who can help guide them and provide
advice as they transition to their career.

You will be matched with a professional mentor by November
2015. Before you're matched, you'll need to attend an orientation
for the program so you know what's expected of you.

APPLICATION DEADLINE IS
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 9

Questions? Email apdpro@ksu.edu.




NOMINATE A GRADUATE FOR THE
DISTINGUISHED YOUNG ALUMNI AWARD

Student Alumni Board, a program of the K-State Alumni
Association, is seeking nominations for its Distinguished Young
Alumni Award. The award, established in 2012, recognizes two
Kansas State University graduates who are using the leadership
and service experience they acquired at K-State to excel in their
professions and contribute to their communities.

Anyone may nominate a graduate for this award. The individual
must be 35 or younger as of Oct. 1, 2015, and have graduated
from K-State. Nominations are due by midnight Oct. 8.

Selections will be made by a committee of Student Alumni Board
members and members of the Alumni Association board of
directors. The award recipients will be notified in early November,
and they will be invited back to campus in February to deliver
keynote speeches and spend the day speaking to student groups
and university classes in their college. Student Alumni Board also
will honor the recipients at a dinner and award ceremony that
week.

To nominate a graduate or learn more about the Distinguished
Young Alumni program, visit www .k-state.com/dya.

College of Architecture, Planning & Design | (785) 532-5950 | apdesign@ksu.edu |
115 Seaton Hall

Kansas State University
Manhattan, KS 66505
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